Hello to West Rock Ave and Yale Avenue residents, and to Alderwoman, Ina Silverman....

Did any of you hear about the 5 GUNSHOTS that were shot from the Owl's Nest parking lot last Friday, Nov 24th at 1:40 in the morning (technically sat morning)? Minutes later, did any of you hear the police roadblock at Whalley and West Rock Ave, just before one driver resisted getting out of the car as the police demanded, put his foot on the gas and drove thru the roadblock, battering cop cars as he sped past neighbors' house on West Rock Ave and Yale Avenue? He crashed into a pole on Yale Ave. and ran off on foot. His car was loaded with cocaine, as he is a well known coke dealer. The cops plan to arrest him, once they get a search warrant issued. But for now, he's probably back at the Owl's Nest, trolling for more coke addicts, himself high and/or drunk, and getting back into a car to drive through our neighborhoods. By the way, while the cops were checking all vehicles at the road block after the gunshots, Frank and I (being on the 2nd floor) had the bird's eye view of another guy who was on foot, hiding from the cops, just under our window in Lesley Roy's parking lot. He then got into a car and followed the police car chase.

This is reality. This is where we live.  This is our neighborhood. We NEED to mobilize concerned neighbors to put the pressure on City Hall to deal with this cesspool of a bar. On the agenda, we will also urge pubic works to install:  a) curbs and sidewalks around the owl's nest parking lot  b) Speed Humps or Bumps ,whatever they are called now. c) sidewalks along the inside part of Tour/West Valley/West Rock Ave. d) Trees .  which could really slow down the drunks as they are leaving the bar, and beautify a part of Westville that has been not given the same amount of consideration as other parts of Westville. 

Please look at the list of names i've sent this email to, and forward it to other neighbors who you feel have something to say, or to contribute at a meeting. if you don't wish to be included in this please let me know also, i would be happy to remove you from this list.

Again, i urge you to forward this letter to the hundreds of other neighbors on West Rock Ave, Yale Ave, and to those who you know who may have a stake in what is becoming a very dangerous situation. thank you.

